[image: image1.png]



Those Present
Sandy Bell Chair (SB),  Francis Selkirk Deputy Chair(FS), George Luke Treasurer (GL), Roger French Secretary (RF),  
Present: Fran Selkirk, George Luke, Fiona McPherson, Roger French, Sabrina Edwards, Morag Beavon.
Local Councillors - Caroline Cochrane, 
Apologies:, Sandy Bell,  Shelley Edgar, Elaine Thornton Nichol, Ian Baxter

Members of the public also present. 
Minutes of the last meeting were agreed, proposed Roger French and seconded George Luke.

Community Wing- It was suggested that it could be utilised more, and it was proposed that a meeting be held to set up another committee as this is an asset to the village that the community want to be able to use and have a clear understanding for how the building can be hired. Live borders should be included in the meeting as billing for the wing has not been happening since coming back from COVID restrictions were lifted.

Phone Box – Member of public was concerned that the phone box is still open despite the food bank now being in operation. Fiona stated that there was concern with closing the phone box too early and that there was a “Plan” in place for closing the box soon. It was suggested that a poster be put on the phone box door to ensure that anyone who has been using the phone box can find out how to use the food bank and to help get the phone box emptied of food. The food is still a concern to the local residents who are still regularly cleaning the mess of the food up.

There was a suggestion of a cheap phone being bought to use for the phone box to make sure that there is access for anyone who may be in need of food outside the hours of the food bank opening. The need for a rota to ensure that there is sufficient cover for the food bank was also discussed.

Caroline mentioned that printing can be done at the council HQ, but there may be a need to buy a new printer to print posters to advertise the food bank and warm hub for people who are not on social media.

Placemaking – The planning committee gave an overview of the placemaking process and their thoughts on the usefulness of starting the process. A vote was held and it was unanimously agreed to start the process as it would benefit the community.

POA – Fiona agreed to put a post up on Facebook to gather all local businesses to aid with the Placemaking process.

Bowden Path – Sandy has agreed to join the meeting with Bowden Committee to see if there is anything that we can do to aid the path creation. Roger is interested in coming to the meetings too.

Fence Elders Yard – The access is fenced up and there is no alternative route as there should be. Comments to be sent to the relevant person by Roger (AP)

Path maintenance and servicing of strimmer was agreed. Strimmer is in resilience storage.

Spring Litter Pick – Provisional date of 16th April agreed, the school could be included after the initial date.

Councillor Reports  
Email sent by Caroline for support awaiting reply.
Treasurer Report
No real changes.

Paid Eildon Pharmacy for Lights £50.01

Payments made for Sandy’s Printing and new webcam for Roger.

Assets form filled out for Zurich insurance for 23/24

No 2022/23 insurance has been sent/agreed but has been ringfenced.

Correspondence Received 
None
Development Plans update
Roger updated on the barrier for the auction mart development being moved. This now does not include the coop or buildings surrounding. The planning sub committee with correspond with SBC and H&H to get updates on reasoning and plans going forward.

Health centre – NHS stated they never knew of the plans being approved for the 900 houses, GP’s stated the same. No consultation between SBC and NHS has happened as yet.

Next meeting: 11th April 2023  in the community wing from 7pm. All welcome.
NEWTOWN AND EILDON COMMUNITY COUNCIL


Draft minutes





Tuesday 14th March 2023 - 7pm.  Newtown Community Wing





South development        600 houses Approved                                  


     West development          300 houses Approved                                        Village Centre                150 houses Outline approval                        Sergeants Park               117 houses Built/occupied                            Milestones GC                 40 houses Approved                                   


   Balgownie                         13 houses Outline approval                          Langlands Mill                   3 houses Approved                                  
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